
  
 

  
RESOLUTION NO. TC 56 

 OF THE 
 CITY OF MADISON, WISCONSIN 
 TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
 
 Thanking Yang Tao for His Service as TC Executive Secretary 
  
 
 
  
 
 Date Presented: 9/16/20    
 Date Adopted: 9/16/20  
 
 
Commending Yang Tao for his excellent guidance and leadership as the inaugural Executive Secretary for 
the Transportation Commission (TC). 
 
WHEREAS, the Transportation Commission was created pursuant to M.G.O Section 33.56, and began 
meeting in July of 2018; and 
 
WHEREAS, pursuant to M.G.O Section 33.56(4), the Director of Transportation designated Yang Tao, 
City Traffic Engineer, as the inaugural Executive Secretary of the TC; and 
 
WHEREAS, Yang was exceptionally good at listening to the questions and concerns of the very active and 
inquisitive TC members; and 

WHEREAS, Yang was very responsive in providing support and facilitating collection and presentation of 
additional information in reply to inquiries from TC members; and 
  
WHEREAS, Yang invested a great deal of time and effort in drafting the initial Annual Work Plan for the 
TC, which provides a critical organizational tool for the Commission; and 
 
WHEREAS, Yang was a valued member of the team which created and implemented such essential 
training tools as the TC Handbook and the TC Website, which have been used and appreciated by both 
existing and new TC members; and 
 
WHEREAS, Yang worked with the Madison Police Department to significantly enhance the Quarterly 
Traffic Safety Reports as requested by TC members; and 
 
WHEREAS, Yang contributed so much to the TC over the course of the past two years, helping facilitate 
more efficient and effective meetings. 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Transportation Commission expresses its deep gratitude 
to Yang Tao for his excellent guidance and leadership as the inaugural Executive Secretary for the 
Transportation Commission. 
 
 
Approved this 16th day of September, 2020, by the City of Madison Transportation Commission. 
 
 
 
___________________________________ 
Ann E. Kovich, Chair 
Transportation Commission 
  


